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Thursday 24 May 2018

Head’s Introduction

Social Media  
Please follow us on Twitter @AHSYork or
Facebook to keep up to date with the latest news and events!

We welcome all feedback and thank all parents for 
their valuable contributions. If you have a query 
or simply an observation about the school please 
complete the form online.

AHS Feedback 

Dear Parents and Carers,

Miss De Lashley and the Sixth Form Team 
look forward to welcoming Year 13 students 
and their families to their official Leavers’ 
Evening tonight.  Following the service there 
will be an opportunity to reflect on what 
hopefully have been up to 7 successful years 
at Archbishop’s.

We are delighted to announce that trustees 
of the York Music Hub have appointed 
Mrs Newton (Pathfinder Teaching School 
& AHS Primary Outreach) as the new 
Strategic Manager, along with Mr Brown 
(AHS Music Teacher) providing support.  
These are exciting times for the Music 
Hub, which has also been chosen as one of the incoming Lord 
Mayor’s three charities for 2018/19.  I am delighted to say that 
both colleagues will continue to work at Archbishop’s as well as 
for the Music Hub.

I wish everyone a safe and enjoyable half term

Food for Thought
This week during Collective Worship form groups have 
been focussing on the theme of being aware of Mental 
Health issues as a normal part of life.  Our daily quotes have 
been on the theme of Wellbeing:
“God did not give us a spirit that makes 
us afraid, but a spirit of power and love 
and self-control.”  2 Timothy 1:7  The 
Bible
To receive the daily Thought for the 
Day straight to your phone or other electronic device sign 
up to @AHSChaplaincy on Twitter.

Thu 24 May
Fri 25 May

28 May-1 Jun
Mon 4 Jun
Thu 7 Jun

Thu 12 Jun

Fri 25 Jun

Y13 Leavers’ Assembly, 7.00pm, Main Hall
School finishes for half term holiday at 3.10pm
Half Term
Students return
Paris Trip Information Evening, 6.00pm, 
Main Hall
Germany Trip Information Evening, 6.00pm, 
Main Hall
Summer Exams finish

Upcoming Events

Ramadan
We ask that parents please notify school if their child will be 
observing the period of Ramadan.  Thank you.

Compassion Corner
York Mind - Last week there was a Staff vs Sixth Form charity football 
match and bake sale.  The Sixth Form team won 
1-0, with Mr Knox, Man of the Match, in goal for 
the Staff.  The event raised £172.37 which has 
been donated to York Mind in aid of Mental 
Health Awareness Week.’  Well done and thank 
you for all the support.

Request for Old Uniform - If you are the parent of a current Year 8, 9 
or 11 student, please would you donate any old school uniform (Year 
11 - after the exams) at the end of term.  We will then use these items 
for current Year 7 and 10 students who will not be changing to the new 
school uniform in September or donate to charity.  All donations would 
be very welcome, please hand them in at main school Reception.  
Thank you.

Smallsforall - We are collecting items for vulnerable girls and women 
in poverty in third world countries.  Please read the following extract to 
see why it is important we help charities to support those less fortunate.  

‘Women in poverty who do not have access to 
clean underwear obviously have the hygiene 
factor to be concerned about. The huge issue is 
that a lack of underwear is a problem for many 
women in countries including Kenya, Zimbabwe 

and Senegal.  Females who do not wear underwear become vulnerable.  
If a woman is wearing underwear, she is seen to have a male in her life 
who takes care of her, a husband or a father for example.  She is seen to 
have a bread winner who can provide this essential piece of clothing 
making her less likely to become a victim. 
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This Week’s 
Main School News

Accelerated Reader
As part of our commitment to the Accelerated Reader scheme, we 
will update the Library stock with over 30 Accelerated Reader-friendly 
books every month.  Please encourage your child to visit the Library and 
pick a book to enjoy over half-term.

Form 
Group

Total 
Quizzes 
taken

Quizzes 
this 

week
Top Quizzer Points 

per Form

7Bl 274 2 No top quizzer this 
week! 1413

7Bm 261 4 Katie Alexander 1451

7By 118 11 George Edwards 701

7Cy 235 3 Bea Small 1413

7Gr 223 4 Jess Taylor 1143

7Hf 276 7 Isabella Stockdale 1413

7Hv 153 1 No top quizzer this 
week! 643

7Kx 133 7 Amedlia Ripley 816

7NTh 165 2 No top quizzer this 
week! 899

7Wm 220 10 Eva Southall 1355

Archbishop Holgate’s School Association
The AHSA would like to thank all those who have attended and 
supported events to help us have another successful year of fund raising.  
We are especially grateful to Mrs Teasdale who has helped secure an 
additional £829.64 through the Aviva Match Funding Scheme.

The AHSA is a valuable link between the school and students’ parents/
carers providing feedback and ideas on what matters to students 
and their families.  We support key events and provide additional 
fundraising for resources and opportunities that students would not 
always be able to access due to restricted school funds.  We are always 
looking to expand the team and would love to have more committee 
members to join us at our termly meetings or volunteers to help out 
at our fundraising events.  If you would be interested in being involved 
please be in touch with Mrs Robinson (krobinson@archbishopholgates.
org / 01904 411341). 

The next AHSA meeting will be on 19 September, at 7.00pm, in the Sixth 
Form Library.  We look forward to seeing you.

York Independent State School Partnership
As part of our ongoing work with the York ISSP, 
we are delighted to offer details about a lecture 
taking place at the University of York on Friday 7 
June where Ian Donaghy will be talking about ‘The 

Power of Kindness’.  More details about how to register for tickets can be 
found in the enclosed letter or via http://tinyurl.com/ISSP7-8Lectures. Literacy News

AHS English Writing Blog
Students are warmly invited and encouraged to 
visit the new AHS English writing blog at www.
ahswriting.wordpress.com.
Here, students can explore examples of their 
teachers’ writing, as well as having the opportunity to submit their own 
writing to be read by peers and teachers.  Students are encouraged to 
submit examples of their own personal, creative writing, or pieces they 
have done in class and are proud of.  Through the blog, students can 
then read and comment on each other’s work, or directly Tweet their 
writing to the AHS English Twitter feed.
All students need to do is click on the ‘Submit Writing’ button on the 
main menu, type it up or copy and paste it from a document, and wait 
for it to be approved by their teacher.  After that, their writing will appear 
on the website for all to read!

Bright Sparks Learning Challenges
A reminder that the deadline for Year 7 
Bright Spark Challenge entries is Friday 
25 May.

Get Exam Ready! 
Top Tip #14:  Structure your time 
carefully over half term.  Block out the 
days you are away or on holiday and 
then think carefully about the time 

you have left.  You might want to create a little 
timetable for each day to help you keep on track 
with revision and time to rest. 

MFL Stars of the Week
Students were nominated by Language staff to receive an Effort 
merit, postcard home and appear on the ‘MFL Stars Wall’ for their 

good work within the department:

KS3 French - Isabelle Marron, 7By
KS3 German - Brooke Brandon, 7Hv

KS4 French - Lucy Leonard, 10Dd
KS4 German - Hatta Gavrila, 10Pi

KS4 Spanish - Betsey Knight, 10Mb

York Apprenticeship Recruitment Event
CYC York Apprenticeships are holding a 
recruitment event on Wednesday 11 July, 
4.00-6.30pm, at City of York Council’s West 
Offices.  It is aimed at those aged 16-24 who are looking to start an 
apprenticeship this year.  There will be:
-  1:1 information and advice chats from Prospects and Learning & Work 
Advisers
-  Recruiting employers and training providers with vacancies for 
around September 2018
-  Access to computers for people to search and apply.
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This Week’s 

Sixth Form News

Rewards and Recognition
The Gold Award  -  At Archbishop Holgate’s, we truly value hard work and effort.  Each week, Heads of Year select 
two members of their year group to appear on the “Wall of Excellence” reflecting exceptional work and effort 
where students have done something extra special in lessons or in the wider life of the school.  Winners of the 
Gold Award will receive a weekly prize.  The following students have been awarded the Gold Award.

Chloe Ward, 7Cm -  For her commitment to the Breakfast and 
Homework Club and using this to improve key skills.  Well done!  
Mrs Edmondson 

Toby Driscoll , 7Hv - For his commitment to Homework Club and 
his compassionate attitude in helping others.  Well done!  Mrs 
Edmondson

Ella Blackburn, 8Kd - Ella always contributes to form discussions, 
is polite and organised with an immaculate planner.  Well done 
Ella.  Mrs Avey

Josh O’Neil, ___ - Josh has a great attitude: he is hardworking, 
well behaved and can be relied upon to quietly get on with 
everything.  A fabulous student.  Well done Josh.  Mrs Avey 

Natalie Edgar, 9Kl - For her continuous positive attitude and 
eagerness to get involved in lots of aspects of school life.  Keep 
it up.  Miss Kincell

Roshan Mandle, 9NAM - For his vibrant and enthusiastic 
contribution to all aspects within form time discussion.  Keep this 
up Roshan.  Mrs Amos

Lucy Hall, 10Gs -  For the excellent support she has shown students 
and staff.  Well done!  Miss Turvey

Amelia Barber, 10Gs -  For the excellent support she has shown 
students and staff.  Well done!  Miss Turvey 

Libby Simpson, 11Wb -  For her excellent work ethic during the 
Whitby residential.  Well done.  Mr Williams 

Harvey Green, 11Li -  For his excellent effort and work committed 
during the Whitby residential.  Well done.  Mr Williams 

PLEASE SHARE:  If you would like to share students’  achievements in the community with us, then please email jsissons@
archbishopholgates.org.  It’s always nice to celebrate what students are accomplishing outside of school

Year 13 Results Collection
You will be aware that the Year 13 Results Day takes place on 
Thursday 16 August.  On the day, staff will be in school from 
8.30am to deal with any pressing issues.  However, if you do 
not need us earlier, we would request that students attend the 
Sixth Form between 9.00-10.30am in order for results to be 
distributed.  On arrival, please go straight upstairs to the Sixth 
Form Library where you will be given your results.  Should you 
not be able to attend Results Day, please contact Mrs Kelly, 
Examinations Officer, to make alternative arrangements.  We 
will not be able to give results via email or over the telephone.

Year 13 have ‘almost’ left the building
Year 13 have completed their last lap and are now in the 
assessment period.  They have worked incredibly hard to 
get to this last stage and I am confident they require no 
luck at all.  Staff and students have worked hard together 
to ensure that they are prepared.  We started this journey 
together and I feel privileged to have taken the journey 
alongside such aspirational, determined and inspiring 
young adults.  August will certainly be a celebratory time, 
but we very much look forward to this evening’s assembly 
when we will have the opportunity to enjoy each other’s 
company a very last time with families to share the 
occasion. 

Reminders
•     Students must be at their exam room 15 minutes before the exam during study leave

•     Year 13 Prom starts at 7.00pm on Friday 29 June at the Hilton, York

•     Year 12 internal assessments commence Monday 2 July 
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Universe:  all existing matter and space considered 
as a whole.  Uni- comes from the Latin ‘unus’, 
meaning ‘one’.

OF THE WEEK

 
Sports Corner

Year 11 exams have started, but Year 13 have got exams coming up too!  Here are five ‘Top Tips’ from The Student Room and those students who’ve 
managed to bag at least one A* in their A Level exams, attributed their success to.  Unfortunately, none of them include leaving things to the last 
minute…

 1.   Read the examiners' reports – “Exam-technique wise, this is the most useful and important resource you 
 have.  Utilise it!”
 2.   Check past/specimen papers – “Practice is key, so getting your hands on past paper questions and answers 
 is very important.  You're able to make connections between different areas of the syllabus.  This is very 
 important when it comes to A / A* questions.”
 3.   Be prepared – “If you're unsure what will come up in an exam, get a copy of the syllabus from the internet 
 and literally tick off every single thing on the list.”
 4.   Make it more manageable – “Break down your subject into sections.  Breaking down the exam into lots of 
 little sections makes revision less daunting and you'll know exactly where you stand in terms of how much 
 you've done.”
 5.   Don't be tempted to cram – “Revise continually.  Don't leave it a few weeks before an exam.  Revise the stuff 
 you're learning as you learn it.”

Football
Former student, Jack Clarke, pictured bottom row third from left, 
at the Queens Park Rangers game celebrating the U18s winning 
the league and the introduction of next year’s full time scholars 
(this year’s U16s).  Congratulations to Jack and his teammates.

Rounders
Both the Year 8s and Year 9s had close rounders 
fixtures against Jo Ro on Monday.  Unfortunately 
they were not able to produce the win, but 
must be commended on their team spirit and 
determination.  Star players were Hannah 
O'Connor, for her continual compassion 
and positive comments throughout the 
entire match, and Mia Haendlmayer, for her 
determination and commitment throughout 
both batting innings.  Well done Ladies.

Year 7s had their first rounders fixture against The Mount on 
Tuesday.  They were unfortunately not able to bring home the 
win, but played fantastic as a new team with great team spirit, 
communication, forgiveness and compassion for each other.  
Star players of the match were Georgia Sutcliffe for her fantastic 
batting innings and Ruby Hunter for her skill and decision making 
at fourth base.  Well Done Ladies.

Cricket
The Year 8 cricket team had their first taste of 
defeat this season against close rivals Manor 
School.  Unfortunately due to other commitments 
several players were missing from the side, but 
Year 7 students, Noah Hill and Callum Costanzo, 
stepped up and played very well.  Noah bowling 
some good spells and Call excellent in the field 
taking one brilliant catch.  Will Leonard and 
George Pye continued their fine form with their 
opening partnership, but it wasn’t enough falling 
short by 22 runs.  Well played to all that took part.

@AHSSixth_Form:  Fantastic 
day today!  The charity match 
ending 1-0 to the students.  We 
managed to raise £173 for York 
Mind charity!
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Pathfinder MAT Vacancy
Tang Hall Primary School - KS2 Teacher

September 2018 - August 2019
Suitable for newly/recently qualified teachers

For more information visit:
www.pathfindermat.co.uk/new-vacancies-holder/

Enhanced DBS checks will be required
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